WHY RED LIGHT DESPATCH
Dear All,

This paper is for the women of the red-light area by the women of the red-light area. Women, girls and men trapped in prostitution from the red-light areas of Bihar, Delhi, Maharashtra and West Bengal write the Despatch. They write for each other and share information, dreams, struggles and hopes in solidarity from different corners of India. They try to make up the gaps in mainstream media that often does not cover information that is relevant to the poor and the marginalized. 

At the same time, the Despatch will serve as a mouthpiece for women who are organized by Apne Aap Women Worldwide to end sex trafficking. It was launched on Gandhi Jayanti because Apne Aap (self-reliance) is based on the Gandhian principles of Ahisma (non-violence) and Antodaya (last woman). Apne Aap believes that prostitution is a form of violence against women and the only way to end prostitution is to internalize the principles of non-violence. It also believes that the prostituted child and woman is always originally trafficked and that she is the victim of structural violence as a female, as a person from rural India, as a person from a scheduled caste/scheduled tribe or other backward classes and of unequal and lopsided development. 

The Despatch will give an opportunity for women in prostitution to express their feelings and what they think about the ‘outside’ world, sitting in their ‘inside’ world. Very often reporting about children and women in red-light areas is voyeuristic or judgmental. It is by people from ‘outside’ about the ‘inside’. The Despatch will reverse the process. 

While many organizations want to preserve the status quo by lobbying for the ‘Right to be a Prostitute’, Apne Aap wants to change the legacy of colonization by the British where Indian and Nepali women and girls were ‘allowed’ to work in legalized brothels in Mumbai to serve British soldiers. It advocates for the ‘Right not to be a prostitute’ for modern, Independent Indian girls.

The Despatch will be issued monthly and is available in Hindi, Bengali and Nepali on our website www.apneaap.org
Best wishes,

Ruchira Gupta

Founder and President
Apne Aap Women Worldwide
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ruchira@apneaap.org
Skype: Ruchiragupta

